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Daphne Scott: Welcome to the Super Fantastic Leadership Show with Daphne Scott and…

Katie Hendricks: Katie Hendricks!

Daphne: This is the podcast devoted to supporting you in leading at the highest levels of
effectiveness with the greatest levels of fun. Right, Katie?

Katie: That's right. In fact, we're the people who put the fun back in functional.

Daphne: I think you really like that.

Katie: I do.

Daphne: I like it too. I never even paid attention that there was the word fun in the word
functional. We are so excited to be back with you this week, because we are doing part two of
our podcast on one of the five big "C" words we've come up with: change.

Katie: Yes, we talked last time about individual change and how we relate as human beings to
the inevitability of change. This time we wanted to focus on how change occurs in organizations.

Daphne: Which is a whole other conversation, which is why we broke this into two parts. Now
if you listened to our episode last week, which I'm sure you did, you would know that where we
ended was that all change begins with the individual. We want to hold that as kind of our truth
around change.

But there is a conversation to have here around group change. What's it like to try to get a group
of people to move a certain direction and to change? Again, there's a whole body of research on
this and information and people with different ideas and different ways to go about making
change and creating changes in organizations, but we're going to talk about it from our
perspective and what our experience has been.

Katie: Add our perspective to it, which we hope you enjoy.
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Daphne: Yeah, why not? Now before we get into the second part about change in organizations,
I want to take a few minutes to thank some people by name who have been listening to the show,
offering feedback, posting their comments, sending me emails, hitting us on Facebook with
appreciations. I just want to take a moment to thank Kristen Hadden, Amy Shevlin, Kristen Van
Dinter, David Browder, Harry Poliak, Kate Rouze, and Tim Peek.

Katie, I don't know if there are any people who come right to the top of your mind you might
want to thank for their comments or appreciations. I know there are many more out there, but
these are just some people who popped up with some comments from our last few shows. I just
wanted to thank everyone and appreciate people so much for listening to us and sharing their
appreciation with us.

Katie: Yes, I'm thinking of Oxana Holtmann and Laureli Conley. I know there are others from
my leadership and transformation group who noticed this was up on Facebook and were so
excited. We really appreciate your support and also sharing the podcast with others.

Daphne: Yes. So thank you so much. It makes me feel so good that people are enjoying what
we're doing and getting some value out of it, which is one of the main reasons we wanted to do
this podcast, other than the fact we just really enjoy talking to each other.

Katie: We would do it anyway, but why not make it available to you?

Daphne: We would just record it and listen to it ourselves, which would be interesting. Okay, so
our main topic today is change, change within organizations, change within people. It's worth
mentioning there's this body of research by this guy Dr. John Kotter. He's a Harvard business
professor, and he has a statistic. I thought this was really great. Now this was the surprise, Katie,
from our last episode.

Katie: Yes, you told me there was going to be a surprise and I said, "Don't tell me." So now tell
me.

Daphne: One of the interesting findings in his research is that about 70 percent of the changes
organizations attempt to make never last.

Katie: Yeah, I'm surprised it's only 70 percent.

Daphne: Ah, you got surprised twice.

Katie: Boy, that's a sobering statistic. When you think of all the hopefulness… As an
organizational change consultant, I have come into organizations and we've all been so hopeful.
We've made strategies and planned actions, and people have handouts and things they're going to
do. To know that 70 percent of that just goes down the drain is really…

Daphne: It was pretty depressing when I read it, actually. This is one of my roles in life:
organizational change, supporting organizations and making those changes. Cultural changes
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too. Not necessarily just operational changes, not just changing out a computer system, but
cultural changes.

Katie: Cultural changes, behavioral changes, departmental changes, and changes between
departments. The whole organization is like an organism that is not as easy to change as it would
be if you were playing with blocks or changing out something the parts of which you can all see.
The other thing I was thinking of as you were mentioning this research is some also recent
research about how long it actually takes to create a new habit, which is an aspect of change I
think we're really dealing with. We want to actually change something that has been going along
in a certain direction. It has been a pattern or a habit, and in order to make a new habit… There
was this guy who wrote a book about 21 days to change. Well, that's wrong.

Daphne: Wrong!

Katie: That's wrong and bad. The latest research, which is pretty comprehensive, has the average
time it takes to change a habit as 66 days.

Daphne: That feels more believable to me than 21 for sure.

Katie: So what we were talking about last time about committing and then recommitting… To
be recommitting for 66 days. When I'm working with people about change, I'll have them put
something on a handout that they're going to be using. You know, "No grades until…"
"Recommitting until" and "no grades until," so you know your job through creating a new habit
is to recommit.

Daphne: That is brilliant, Katie. Again with your brilliance. It's perfect. That comes back to
what we were talking about. There's a little bit of managing expectations in there.

Katie: There's a lot about managing expectations. Sometimes we have this whole kind of movie
script we all step into. "Oh, we're going to come in…" It's really about the triangle, what we
began to talk about last time but want to really dive into. Change puts us squarely into this very
familiar interaction between the villain, the victim, and the hero. The change agent is almost
always seen as the hero. So what does that leave for the other people?

Daphne: Victim and villain, I guess.

Katie: "Hey, it's not our fault. If only the middle management would give us clearer directions,
we'd know what to do." Or the villains will say, "Listen, if nobody is going to step up, I'm going
to just have to tell you what to do."

Daphne: "I'm going to have to take matters into my own hands." Katie, this is one of my big
theories to explain these changes that aren't sticking in organizations. I have this theory that
although well intended, a lot of proposed changes actually come from the triangle.

Katie: Whoa. That's a cool thing to look at. I'm just riffing on it right now inside myself. So how
would I know the proposed change is coming from the triangle? Well, I can ask myself if there is
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blame embedded in this change. Is anybody being blamed? Within the change, is there a sense of
"Poor me" or "Poor us," that we're just at the effect of and everybody is picking on us? Or is
there really taking more than 100 percent responsibility within this change initiative? That would
be a hero move that wouldn't allow other people to take 100 percent responsibility.

Daphne: I think of policing reports or anytime when I hear any type of group, like a department,
refer to "they" or "them," you know, "them out there." "We have to do something to get them on
track. We have to do something to get those people to buy in." Yeah, this is one of my theories. I
have no evidence.

Katie: I think your theory has substance.

Daphne: Thank you.

Katie: I like it.

Daphne: So yeah, versus the idea or the proposed change coming from a place of creating, a
place of collaboration, a place of "Here's a vision we could be living in more reliably. Here's a
way things could be more easeful," and that it's no one group's fault or one department's fault. I
loved what you said. There's no blame here about what has been occurring.

Katie: What you were saying was sparking some of the changes I've made in the way we've run
our organization, where we do seminars and train people, train the trainers. We used to do a lot
of policing. We used to do a lot of, "Are people here on time? Have they been here the whole
time? Is everybody participating?" It was ugly.

Daphne: Even as you were talking I could just feel myself thinking, "Oh, that sounds so
effortful."

Katie: Oh, it was so effortful. You know, taking roll. This was a long time ago I have to say in
my own defense. I began asking the question, "What can take the place of policing?" When I
decided to drop policing… Whenever you're a cop, like a time cop or a production cop or
wherever you're a cop, you're going to require someone who's the bad guy or the victim so you
can blame.

Daphne: You have to have somebody to police if you're the policeman.

Katie: Exactly. What are you going to do if you don't have people to chase and corral? So what
we came up with was the power of commitment, the power of choosing, which in some
organizations we call buy-in, but I really prefer to use the word choosing. I am choosing this. I'm
choosing to step into this new plan, and then when I choose and step in, I'm committing. Then I
can recommit. Rather than getting into big arguments with people about whose fault it is and
who did this, we take a look at, "Okay, what needs to be recommitted to now? Do we need to
make an adjustment in the commitment?"
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Daphne: Oh, that's so great. I want to honor here how radical that sounds. That just sounds so
radical, because normally, when we talk about organizational change, it has to be… Here's one of
my favorite words. I pick on this word all the time, so there's probably a part of me that's on the
triangle about this word, Katie. I just want to own it. I can even feel it as I'm talking. Mandatory.
We must have mandatory trainings.

Katie: Well, if it's mandatory, it's not going to be a training. That's just how I feel about it.

Daphne: I think you're right. If it's mandatory, open up, because I'm going to be shoving this
down your throat.

Katie: If it's mandatory you're on the triangle and no real change is going to occur.

Daphne: That must be why I don't like that word.

Katie: See, here's the thing I think really drives this whole 70 percent of changes down the drain:
people prefer the adrenaline rush. We don't realize how incredibly addictive… That means you
can't really say, "Well, I think I'll pass it by this time." When the little adrenaline ring comes by,
you pull on it, because you get that adrenaline rush, that "I'm right and you're wrong." It's a
physical addiction. My sense is that weaning ourselves from the adrenaline addiction is right at
the base of being able to effectively create organizational changes.

Daphne: Absolutely, and getting ourselves un-addicted, pointing ourselves in a different
direction, really comes from commitment and recommitting.

Katie: The word appreciation just popped up into my mind again, because more people leave
their jobs for lack of appreciation than monetary reasons. That might have changed a little bit
since the recession and the current job market.

Daphne: People are more willing to tolerate less appreciation.

Katie: Yeah, they may be. I don't know what the stats are on that. But people don't realize that
genuine appreciation is as good as money.

Daphne: If you're in a leadership role and you're listening to the podcast… Well, everyone is in
a leadership role in one way or another. But through your life, giving appreciation is so easy. It's
so easy. I find sharing appreciation with somebody to be the easiest thing in the world to do.
"Hey, I really liked the way you said this," or "I really appreciated the way you acknowledged
me when I walked in the room." It's just a really simple thing to do and highly powerful.

Katie: Or "I appreciate how you received that feedback and actually added to it. It really added
to what we're trying to do."

Daphne: Okay, so we're in our organization. We're knowing there's some change. Let's just say,
for the sake of the rest of our conversation, our change is coming from the creator position. But
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then there's this one person or two people or a group of people who really get in resistance. They
really don't want to change. They don't want to embrace the change.

Katie: They dig their heels in. I can just picture some of those people I've run into. They're not
willing. They're not willing to look at their own experience, to look at the fear that might be
running them, to receive feedback. They're just not willing.

Daphne: Yeah, they're just not willing. It's pretty interesting. This Dr. John Kotter has a video
on YouTube, and I watched part of it. He says, "Just get them out of the way."

Katie: Wow.

Daphne: Yeah, it was pretty overt. I was like, "Wow." There was a part of me that was like,
"That's kind of refreshing." Just get them out of the way versus trying to change them.

Katie: I love this, Daphne, because I was thinking about my biggest non-evolutionary pattern
that would get me on the triangle is what I call "bringing people along." I can see that if they
would just make this one little shift, if they would just open up to this possibility… It's right
there. It's right around the corner. If they could just step through this doorway, everything would
be different. Of course, they dig their heels in more, because I'm making a hero move.

Daphne: Exactly. I have that same type of persona. Mine is more of a cheerleader.

Katie: "You can do it. You can do it."

Daphne: "Come on, guys. This is going to be great."

Katie: I love that tone. "This is going to be great."

Daphne: "This is going to be awesome."

Katie: Tony the Tiger.

Daphne: Oh gosh. "Let me feature this sugary sweet cereal." Yeah, so that totally resonated with
me when you said that. Of course they're going to dig their heels in. You listeners, our friends
out there, do you like people wanting to change you? I know I don't. So people who are already
in resistance, if you're heading out the door to change them, to bring them in, to get them on
board, of course they're going to resist more. I don't want people trying to change me, not overtly
anyway.

Katie: Well, we receive that as, "There's something wrong with me," not that I might change
something about my behavior, which is the difference between criticism and feedback. Criticism
is an attack on a person's being and feedback is you can change a measurable behavior. But so
many of us have gotten those two merged together in our past that we hear whatever is coming at
us as criticism, which is a whole other subject we can deal with: feedback and criticism and how
to deal with that.
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One of the things I do in my trainings… In my three-day Conscious Loving and Living
Essentials, at the end of the morning, I give people an opportunity to leave. "If this doesn't look
interesting to you, if you have not been having a good time, don't stay. Go do something else." I
think what it does is open up the possibility for people to take responsibility for creating their
own juiciness.

Daphne: Oh, that's so great. I just did this at Marquette University. I spoke there to a group of
their students. It was kind of a seminar class. You're supposed to be there to get credit, but they
had different speakers come in every week. I didn't send any bio information ahead of time. The
guy wanted me to come in and talk about leadership. I barely sent him anything. All I sent him
was, "Tell whoever shows up it's just going to be really fun." This is a true story.

So I show up. There's a room full of 75 people there. The first place I started was, "How many of
you really want to be here today? I mean, you had no idea what I was even going to talk about. If
you'd like to leave…" I ran this by the man teaching the course beforehand. I said, "Is it okay if I
ask people if they want to leave? There won't be any penalty to them if they leave?" He's like,
"Um, okay." Pretty open guy, thank goodness. But to give them that gift…

Katie: Yeah, that's such a pattern interrupt. It really wakes them up to, "Oh, I could actually
choose. I can choose to be here, and if I'm choosing I could then participate.

Daphne: This is a radical idea in organizations. I mean, if we have a meeting, everyone has to be
there.

Katie: Right, mandatory.

Daphne: So it starts to become a really fun place. For all of our listeners out there, start to play
with this a little bit in a safe way. What would it look like to give people the option? Also, Katie,
I just got sparked by another idea. I think another way to play with this is allowing… You know,
one of the things I watch happen (and I've watched it within myself too, so I'll just own what's
true for me)…

The cheerleader does not like to hear from the skeptics too much. Even if there is a "mandatory
meeting," I think there is some space that can be made for some skeptics in the room,
consciously, where we call forth and say, "Here's the idea. Here's what we're talking about. I'd
really like to invite people to speak to what scares you about this, or where do you have some
skepticism about this idea?"

Katie: I think that's a wonderful idea, because you're inviting people to really speak to their inner
voices and to open up to a different point of view. When something is proposed, people can
experience it as a lack of freedom.

Daphne: Okay, Katie, so our cheerleader and making change stick and what it takes to get
change to stick in organizations, and we talked about my wonderful theory, but what is the
bottom line? How do we get this change to stick? That's what we're really talking about. By the
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way, I just want to recap. I loved what you said about not grading. Your job for the first 66 days
is just to keep recommitting to change.

Katie: Yes, it is so tempting to get into judging yourself and into "poor me" or "nobody is
helping me," all of those triangle moves. The real courage, I think, is to keep stepping out into
the unknown by recommitting to something you're actually inventing. You're inventing
something. You don't quite have proof for it yet, but your courage to recommit to that is what
really creates the change.

Daphne: That is amazing. I think what organizations do is they can want to rush to change, rush
through change, and not pause to really look at, "How far have we moved the needle?"

Katie: The other thing I'm thinking, Daphne, is if I'm just thinking about it, or even if I'm just
talking about it with other people, that's not change. Change shows up in different actions and
then in different results. Unless it gets embodied, unless people are behaving differently, there's
no change.

Daphne: That's so great. I know with individual coaching (I'm sure you've run into this in your
work with individual coaching), a lot of people will talk about what they want to do, but based
on the results.

Katie: Yes, based on the results. They get really good at wanting. "I really, really, really want to
change."

Daphne: "I want to do this." But based on the results, your life is sort of showing something
else.

Katie: And that's where openness to feedback comes in really handy, because it lets you know
what you're really up to and then what you need to recommit to. What we humans add to that is
the whole blame loop. I'm either going to blame me or I'm going to blame somebody else or I'm
going to blame the organization rather than looking at, "What can I do right now that's going to
move the needle? What can I do right now that's going to make a shift we can then build on?"
We have this "climbing the mountain in one leap" hero cape move, which looks great in the
movies, but since I was about 7 years old and did that off the top of the garage, I learned I have
to figure out another way to fly.

Daphne: Maybe one step at a time. That's the best choice. So when we look at organizational
change… I really think about organizations that want to move the needle in their culture. Maybe
they have a toxic environment or something they're wanting to shift in people's departments. It
really is about those behaviors. They're measurable. And what are we currently committed to, so
knowing where you're beginning based on the results, and then what do we want our
commitments to be moving forward? That is so powerful.

Katie: I want to add that modeling a commitment is much more powerful than talking about it.

Daphne: Yeah. In improv they say, "Don't just talk about it. Just show us."
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Katie: "Come on, show us." I say that to my cats. "Show me."

Daphne: We'll be in a scene and we'll be like, "If you say that one more time, I'm going to hit
you." The director would yell out, "Well, don't just talk about it; hit the guy. Just hit him if you're
going to hit him. Don't stand here and tell us about it."

Katie: Yeah, tell us about how much you want to.

Daphne: That helps nobody. Move the scene along. So not just talking about it, but making
measurable steps and actually taking the changes that need to be made and doing it.

Katie: This is where we could mention again that all change starts with usually small steps.
What's the simplest, most pleasurable action you can take that's going to start moving you down
the road, that's going to move the scene along, that's going to move the needle? Then post that
somewhere so you can see it during the day. You'll be able to recommit to it. You'll be able to
celebrate when you've done that. I was thinking about you talking about how celebrating those
wins makes change much more likely to get cemented in and to be permanent.

Daphne: Which in organizations can get so overlooked. We can spend so much time looking at
what isn't going well, what's the next step we need to take, and not take that moment to really
appreciate ourselves and each other for the energy we've put forward. I've certainly lived that.
You know, big system implementation and something that really takes people a year to integrate
well, and not pausing to say, "Hey look, here's where we were. Man, look at where we're at
now." That's so beneficial and so helpful.

Katie: I was also seeing an image of people putting pictures, you know, like some of the
collages people have done. A picture of "Here's where I am," and a picture or a composite of
pictures of where you want to go, and then you can put pictures to celebrate your steps toward.

Daphne: That's great. Katie, one of the things I appreciate about what you just said is that you're
giving a very tangible, creative toss there, a way people can express appreciation not just through
words, which is incredibly valuable, but also making something tangible and…let me just come
back to the beginning…fun.

Katie: Fun. Oh, right. The fun factor.

Daphne: We can't have too much fun. That's corny.

Katie: Well, it's corny and it's so totally necessary. Sometimes people are embarrassed about
having fun or letting other people know they're having fun, because we devalue fun. We make
seriousness much more important, as if that actually gets anything accomplished. All of the
research points to change only happening when you're having a good time. That's the only place
that change actually occurs. Otherwise you just repeat old patterns.
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Daphne: That's powerful, and that's the place I think more organizations… If they can embrace
fun, if they can embrace change through a process of creative expression, through a process of
appreciation, gratitude, I think that leans right into what you were saying in our previous episode,
Katie, about change almost feeling like it happens overnight.

Katie: Yes.

Daphne: So the bottom line is we know in organizations when change isn't managed well, it's
costly. This is why this conversation isn't just about another… I like to make fun of that phrase,
soft skills. This isn't just another soft skill type of thing we're talking about. It does have bottom-
line impact on organizations when change isn't managed well.

For our listeners and fans out there, let's hit the "now what." What are the few suggestions we
would say, encapsulating this episode for them? Hey, if you're handling a big change in your
organization, here are some things to consider.

Katie: The first thing that comes to me is to use this really simple phrase for yourself several
times: "Here's how it is, and here's what I want." "Here's how it is…" Then pause and listen and
write it down. "…and here's what I want." You can get a few things you are wanting to change,
and then you can create your next action step. It's not the big project, but your next action step
that's going to take you down the line. Then, of course, we talked about recommitting.
Recommitting means, "Oh, I see I drifted from that, and now I recommit to my next action, and
I'm going to do that by…" It can be that simple.

Daphne: That's great. I just fell in love as you said, "Here's how it is, and here's what I want."
The other point is getting regular levels of collaboration.

Katie: Yes, that's such a great point.

Daphne: And saying, "Here's how it is, and here's what we want," which is so powerful. I think
that's the other toss I would add in with your other tosses, Katie, around the "now what," is
bringing collaboration into your change. Get people's input.

Katie: Specifically, too, one question I would focus on in collaboration is, "How can I support
you in moving toward what we want?"

Daphne: There we go. That's it. I think we got it.

Katie: Okay, I love it when we get it.

Daphne: I love it when we get it too.

Katie: When we dunk.

Daphne: I think we can wrap this one up, Katie.
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Katie: I do too. I think that's enough for people to float and play and toss with. Certainly we
could keep going, but occasionally we move off to do other things in our lives.

Daphne: Occasionally we do. We are doing our best to keep these episodes to 30 minutes. This
is a big topic. Katie and I could talk about this for a long time for all of you. We could just keep
going. We hope you enjoyed this podcast and that you remained more inspired than ever. We're
all about inspiration and fun.

Don't forget to post your questions and comments as always, and thank you so much for listening
to our show. We love hearing feedback from you and getting questions and all of those good
things that come along. So thank you so much for all of you who have been listening and
supporting us with our endeavor here. We're having a great time. Right, Katie?

Katie: Yeah, we're having a great time, and we really appreciate your feedback and you being on
the journey with us. So thanks for tuning in.

Daphne: Yeah, thank you so much. All right, that brings us to the close of the show, folks, and
we will look forward to hearing your comments. Keep leading a super fantastic life.


